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ANC 3B Public Meeting Minutes 
December 14, 2023 

 
Call to Order:  7 pm via Zoom.   Commissioner Carroll chaired the meeting in Commissioner 
Bleumenthal’s absence. 
 
Members Present:  Kevin Lavezzo, (3B01), Melissa Lane (3B03), Kevin Carroll (3B04). Gupi Howie 
(3B05), Ben Bergmann (3B06) 
 
Member Absent:  Jackie Blumenthal (3B02) 
 
Approval of Agenda:  Passed 5-0. 
 
Police Report.  Captain Darren Haskis gave the police report.  In the past 30 days, 17 property crimes 
were reported including one felony robbery, 3 thefts from auto, 10 thefts and 2 motor vehicle thefts.   The 
Glover Park Market was robbed on Thanksgiving Day. MPD is investigating but does not have good 
video of the suspect. 
 
Old Business:  
 

• 3300 Whitehaven Development.  A vote on the development of 3300 Whitehaven was tabled 
in November to revise the Planned Unit Development (PUD) benefits to include support for 
Stoddert Elementary, as it will be the in-boundary school for residents of the new development. 
The project will convert an unused office building into 230+ apartments. The project is in ANC 
2E but abuts ANC 3B in the middle of Whitehaven Street. The group has asked for ANC 3B’s 
support. Eddie Mansius from the Grosvenor Group summarized his presentation from 
November. Several parents expressed concerns about the construction and the disruption to the 
British School located at 2001 Wisconsin Avenue, next to the building proposed for 
redevelopment. Mr. Mansius agreed to work more closely with the parents and the British 
School to minimize disruption. A motion was made to approve the PUD plan. It passed 4–1 
with Commissioner Carroll voting against (Commissioner Blumenthal was unable to attend the 
meeting). 

 
New Business:  
 

• DDOT Plans to Install Speed Humps on the 4000 Block of Davis Place.  DDOT plans to 
install three speed humps on the 4000 block of Davis Place behind Stoddert Elementary 
School. Commissioner Lane introduced a resolution requesting that DDOT analyze the entire 
two-block area surrounding Stoddert School and develop a comprehensive plan to address all 
safety concerns rather than focusing on a small one-block area behind the school. A motion 
was made to approve the resolution and it passed unanimously. 

 



 

 

Updates and Information 
 

• Annual leaf collection is underway.  The schedule is available on the DPW website. 

• For yard waste pickup, call, text, or submit a 311 request online. 
 
Open Forum 
 

• Ashlee Mercer from Councilmember Frumin’s office gave an update on current activities and 
upcoming events. 
 

Administrative Matters 
 

• Minutes for November meeting approved 5-0. 

• Commissioner Bergmann gave the November monthly financial report.   The beginning balance 
was $34,893.59.  An expenditure of $239.81 was n=made for transcription services.  The ending 
balance was $34,653.78. 

 
Motion to Adjourn: Passed 5-0.  7:47 pm. 
 
Next Meeting:  January 11, 2024 

 


